
Planning and Zoning Commission 

January 11, 2022 

 

The Waxahachie Planning & Zoning Commission held a briefing session on Tuesday, January 11, 

2022 at 6:30 p.m. in the City Council Conference Room at 401 S. Rogers St., Waxahachie, TX. 

 

Members Present: Rick Keeler, Chairman 

     Melissa Ballard, Vice Chairman 

     Betty Square Coleman 

     Bonney Ramsey 

     Jim Phillips 

     David Hudgins 

Erik Test 

 

  Others Present:  Shon Brooks, Executive Director of Development Services 

     Jennifer Pruitt, Director of Planning 

Zack King, Planner 

Macey Martinez, Graduate Engineer 

Amber Villarreal, City Secretary 

Melissa Olson, Council Representative 

 

1. Call to Order 

 

Chairman Rick Keeler called the meeting to order. 

 

2. Conduct a briefing to discuss items for the 7:00 p.m. regular meeting 

 

Planning Director Jennifer Pruitt reviewed the following cases: 

 

• ZDC-188-2021, the applicant is requesting approval of a Planned Development to allow 

development of single-family homes, cottage style homes, retail/office, and park/open 

space on 188.46 acres.  Staff recommends approval per staff comments.  She noted the 

applicant provided five architectural styles as requested by the Commission. 

• ZDC-146-2021, the applicant is requesting approval to rezone the property from Future 

Development to Planned Development-General Retail to allow for a Planned Development 

consisting of retail (front of property) and townhomes (rear of property).  Staff 

recommends approval per staff comments.  She noted the applicant took into consideration 

the Commission’s concerns and updated their plan. 

 

3. Adjourn  

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Amber Villarreal  

City Secretary 

 


